
Draughton Parish Council
Climate Change Project
DAZ Working Group

Notes from Meeting of Group held in the Village Hall on 13 March 2023 
Present: 
Richard Neale (Chairman), Ben Davies, 

Charles Burton, Isobel Rathbone, Jane Markham (Clerk)

In attendance: Amy Crum, Emma Ballantyne (Locogen)

Apologies: 
John Garnett

1) Notes of Meeting held on 20 February 2023 
The Notes of the Meeting held on 20 February 2023 had been circulated and were taken as read.
2) Chairman’s Updates and Project Strategy 
The Chairman reported on progress in discussions with the 2 potential customers for locally-generated energy and also noted that, as regards the key constraint currently affecting the project’s likelihood of further development, a meeting was to be held with the local DNO to assess the capacity of the local grid for connection of local generator(s).  
AC offered to attend the meeting, and the link to join it would be sent to her nearer the time.

The Chairman also reported that the project’s strategy, or rationale, identifying a role for small-scale local projects in contributing to the “greening” of the national grid, had been promoted through local council sector groups and by means of participating in open debates on the climate strategies of North Yorkshire Council and the York & Humber Climate Commission.  
3) Final Questions on Locogen Feasibility Report
Members of the DAZ group had contributed queries and comments on the Feasibility Report, specifically relating to the viability of implementing its possible proposals, and the following points were discussed:

· As regards the likely performance of a wind turbine, it was thought highly probable that it would generate in excess of 25kW per hour (the power required by one of the potential customers) for a high proportion of the time (in the region of 60-70%).  The performance of wind-powered generators in a given location could be checked using an “exceedance curve”, details of which would be sent by the consultants to the Chairman. 

· Consultants would also be asked to confirm sources for data on the performance of solar arrays and AC agreed to address queries on this further by email outside the meeting.  However, in reply to a query about using solar power to heat and store hot water for homes’ central heating (thought to be the easiest means of retrofitting hard-to-insulate rural buildings), AC noted that heating systems designed in this way were not generally regarded as the best option for the use of solar energy.  She suggested a better technical solution for such retrofitting issues, which could be researched further.
· Consultants confirmed that, if both a wind turbine and solar array remained under potential consideration for 2 separate customers, they would each need their own private wire connection to one of the generators; one installation could not, under current grid arrangements, be shared by both.  It was recommended that, if the project proceeded with the development of both options, it would need to do so on the basis of 2 separate schemes.
· As regards the capacity of the local grid, it was suggested that connections for several (or even multiple) generators of up to the current threshold of 949kW would be allowed; in answer to a concern about the practice of developers of “banking” potential connection supply, it was noted that Ofgen were currently looking into this issue and were also reviewing the treatment of local battery storage on capacity assessments.
· Queries on the financial assumptions used in the Feasibility Report were discussed in the light of current market conditions for green energy.  Consultants confirmed that, if asked to report on the basis of current market pricing, the standard figure quoted in the Report would probably be estimated at circa £80 per MWh (in place of £60 per MWh).  This could have a potentially positive effect on the financial viability of the project.  It was also confirmed that contracts for generating power to supply energy to the grid tended still to be relatively short term – 1 year, or up to 5 years at most.  Data on prices and contracts offered to renewable energy generators were only available by paid service.
· As regards the pricing for sale to customers of the community generator’s green energy, it was suggested that a discount of some 30% could be offered, relative to the price available from a market supplier, but this would be a matter for negotiation.  Once set up with a private wire system, it would be likely, however, that a customer would have a significant incentive to continue terms with the local supplier, whose prices, without connection costs, and therefore with greater pricing flexibility, would be much lower than those of any other energy supplier.
· To assist the Group in evaluating project performance, AC confirmed that a link to a database for monitoring decarbonisation of the grid would be supplied outside the meeting.  It was noted that the baseline for comparison purposes was set at 2.471kg per MWh.
· Consultants were asked, finally, about recommendations for advisers to help take the project forward, if agreed, through planning, design and management phases, and it was noted that Locogen offered such service.
4) Public Engagement Exercise 
It was reported that the Annual Parish Meeting on 24 April would be used as an opportunity to start the village consultation process.  Subject to checking the contract terms, AC agreed to send publicity material for use in flyers and on display boards.  She noted that other project groups tended to use a combination of meetings, events and online information/feedback arrangements to engage members of the local community.

The Chairman noted that he was to update a first draft of a presentation to the meeting on 24 April.

5) Next Meeting
To be arranged as and when next required, following the Parish Council meeting on 3 April.
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